
  

ST. JOSEPH PARISH 
306 Iowa, PO Box 165, Olpe, KS  620-475-3326 

Fr. Daniel Coronado, Pastor 
email:  frdancoronado@gmail.com 

Parish email:  st.joseph_olpe@yahoo.com 
 Facebook:  “St. Joseph Catholic Church” 

www.sjolpe.org 

June 21, 2020 – Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Celebration of the Eucharist:   Saturday @ 5 PM,    Sunday @ 8:30 AM 

Confessions:     Saturdays @ 4:30 PM, Sundays @ 8:00 AM   Adoration:  8 AM to 9 PM – Wednesdays in church 

Baptisms/Anointing of Sick/Counseling/Marriages/Annulments -      contact Rectory 
 St. Catherine’s mass schedule (Emporia) -   Saturday @ 7 PM,  Sunday @ 12:30 PM 

  
 

Parish Office/Accounting         
Laurie Schmidt    475-3326 

office hours – Wed & Fri 9-12        
Bulletin deadline- 
              TUESDAY @ NOON 
 

St. Joseph Parish Contacts: 
Altar Society:   Lisa Temeyer       481-6494 
Funeral Dinners:  Linda Dieker    475-3567 
Cemetery:    Terry Taylor             340-5062 
Knights of Columbus:Brian Flott  343-9241 
Family Life Min.: Kay Schmidt     475-3767 
Outreach:  Arlene Redeker      475-3414 
Finance Council: Brian Schmidt  475-3767 
Pastoral Co.: Diana Kuhlmann    475-3784 
Religious Ed:   Rose Redeker      475-3403   

 

ST. JOSEPH PRAYER LIST 
 Paul Frizell, Bernadine Kehres,  Marie 
Kuhlmann, Brian Martin, Bev Schaefer,  
Gary Trear, Sonny Wendling.  

United States Army: SGM Matthew S. 
Richter, Sgt. Austin Burenheide,  
Captain Jacob Haag, Pvt. Brandon 
Raybourn 
Air Force:  Master Sgt. Andrew 
Stevenson , Seth Davis                               
Marines:  Lt. Colonel James Bechtel  

 
 

CONFESSIONS 

Until further notice and in 
compliance with social 
distancing regulations, 

Confessions will be ON THE 
FRONT PORCH of the Rectory on 

Saturdays from  4-5 PM. 
 
 
 

 
 
Sat.   6/20    For Our Parish 

Sun.  6/21   8:30 AM Liv/Dec. Nick  
  & Clara Brown family 
Mon. 6/22    NONE 
Tues. 6/23   NONE – Father Dan gone 
Wed. 6/24   NONE – Father Dan gone 
Thur  6/25   7:30 AM  St. Catherines Int. 
Fri.    6/26    7:30 AM +Peggy  Miller 
Sat.   6/27     For Our Parish 

Sun.  6/28   8:30 AM  Connie & Gary 
 Murphy 50th wedding anniv. 
 

 

Sacristan June 22-28: 
 Michael Dieker 
 

COLLECTIONS:   
  Envelopes            $   2,885.00 (31) 
  Plate                               50.00 
  Rice Bowl                      35.17 
  Social Support              30.00 
  Cap. Improvements    355.00 
    TOTAL   ………… $ 3,355.17 
 

WOW!  We are so very grateful 
for those who are helping us meet 
our financial needs during these 
difficult times.   Contributions can 
be mailed to  the church at P O Box 
165, Olpe, KS.  You can also drop 
off in the mailbox by  Father’s back 
porch.  THANK YOU!!  
 

Rice Bowls (from Good Friday) can 
be dropped off in Father’s mailbox 
or at the church in the basket in the 
vestibule.  Thanks!  

NOTICE – Father Dan will 
be gone on Tues. and Wed. 
(June 23/24) so there will 
be no morning mass.  
 

MASS ATTENDANCE 
Due to COVID restrictions, we have 
very limited seating at  Sunday 8:30 
mass at this time.   
 

If you would like to attend mass, we ask 
that you do one of these AS  SOON AS 
POSSIBLE:  Call the rectory at 475-
3326, call or text Laurie at 620-343-0321, 
OR email us at 
st.joseph_olpe@yahoo.com.   Please 
state which Sunday you would like to 
attend (June 28 or July 5) and we will 
contact you to let you know which 
bench you have been assigned to.  
 

Please wear masks, use hand sanitizer 
when entering AND exiting, sit in your 
assigned bench, and maintain a 
distance of 6 feet from non-family 
members at all times.  There will be 
supplies in your bench to clean your 
area after mass.   
 

Also, parishioners are asked to refrain 
from singing.  The organist will sing all 
music.  
 

Sunday mass will continue to be live 
streamed  on “St. Joseph Catholic 
Church” Facebook page.    
 

Additionally, dispensation from the 
Archdiocese for mass is still in effect 
until further notice.     
 

SATURDAY evening mass will resume 
on July 11 and the same restrictions 
will apply.   

mailto:st.joseph_olpe@yahoo.com
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A special mass for Senior High Graduates will be held on Saturday, June 27.  This mass is only for 
the Seniors and their parents and immediate fam ilies.    If your Senior High graduate is a 
parishioner and you have not been contacted to attend, please call the rectory at 475 -3326.  

 

              
 

 

 

 

Prayers and Blessings for the upcoming marriage of Sarah 

Wendling and Ethan Skillman on July 18, 2020 at St. Joseph 

Church. 

ATTENTION CCD TEACHERS:  The teacher appreciation meal is scheduled for July 

15, at 6:30 pm. The destination has not been decided.   

 

 

 

 
Since religious education was canceled the first of March, Father Dan and I think that it is important to finish those 
classes at Catholic Bible Camp this year. The camp has been scheduled for July 6-10 from 9:00am until noon. We 
will gather on the church grounds at the statue of Mary. The participants will be divided into the same classes that 
they ended the year in. Second graders will spend their time learning more about First Holy Communion, while the 
6th grade will finish Theology of the Body and the other students finish their workbooks. Campers will have a 
chance to meet with Father Dan for Q/A sessions, Confessions on his porch, adoration in church, snacks, 
activities, and playing games. Second graders will make their candles with their senior partners on Friday, and 
everyone will enjoy a pizza party to end the week. The Knights Hall has been reserved for the week in case it is 
extremely hot. WE WILL SPEND MOST OF OUR TIME OUTSIDE. 
 

Here are a few things that parents need to be very attentive to; 
     1. Please send a small throw rug, sleeping bag, or blanket to camp to be used as a personal space. 
     2. They will need water bottles with their name on it, and sunscreen. 
     3. Most importantly the campers MUST have a mask to wear. Teachers will wear a mask also. All items can be     
         stored over night all week. 
    4.  I need to know if your child has any kind of a food allergy. Snacks will be prepackaged items, fruit and etc.  
         Finally I need a phone number for emergencies.  
 

In order to complete the plans for camp, I need parents to call or text me, Rose at this phone number 620-794-6353 
to let me know if your children will attend camp so I can get the food and supplies bought asap.  Thank you.  Rose  
 

DONõT FORGETêêPLEASE call, email, text, AS SOON AS POSSIBLE to get your bench 

reserved for mass Sunday, June 28 and July 5.   See the numbers and info on Page 1.   

THANKS SO MUCH FOR YOUR COOPERATION! 



 

Do you have a rosary that needs repaired?  Sherry Windle is offering free rosary repair!  She can be contacted at 

620-794-6038. Leave a message and she will get back to you!  

 
 

 

 

CaMp TeKaKwItHa is OPEN!!!  Sign up at archkck.org.  Kids need fresh air, friendly smiles, fun 
activities, and to talk about th e big ideas in their heart, mind, and soul.  THAT is Camp 

Tekakwitha!  We are operating in cooperation with social distance guidelines, CDC, and ACA 
guidelines.   
 
 
 

 
 
 

Join us on the next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend, July 
31 -August 2 at the Savior Pastoral Center in Kansas City, KS.  The 
weekend is a perfect way to renew your love and commitment to 
each other and to learn the tools that will carry you forward to  live 
more intimately and responsibly together.  For more info or to 
apply for a weekend, visit www.wwme4youandme.org  or call or 
email Tony & Barb Zimmerman at 816 -741 -4066, 
tonybarbz@prodigy.net   

 
 
 

Have you recently updated your Will, a Trust, or designated your beneficiaries on your retirement or life 
insurance accounts or other assets from your estate to include a planned gift to ST. JOSEPH CHURCH or 
Cemetery?  If so, you are invited to notify our church office and become a member of the Catholic Legacy Society 
of the Archdiocese of Kansas City in KS.  The type of planned gift and the donor name may remain anonymous.  
It is also easy to enroll online at www.archkck.org/stewdev/legacy-society-enroll  . 

 

 
The Archdiocesan 50th Wedding Anniversary Celebration has been rescheduled to Sunday, August 23, 2020 at 2:00 PM 
at the Church of the Nativity in Leawood.  If you would like to receive an invitation from Archbishop Naumann and have 
not yet submitted your information, please call your parish office or contact May Anne Kierl at the Archdiocese 913-647-
0345 or flifesec@archkck.org.   

 
 

Archbishop Naumann's Prayer Intentions for June 2020 

¶ For the end of the Covid19 Pandemic and the successful development of a vaccine 

¶ For eternal rest for those who have died as a result of the pandemic and consolation and comfort for 

their families 

¶ For those who have lost a business or are unemployed because of the shutdown of our economy, that 

our Church and the entire community may assist them in their time of need 

RELIGIOUS FREEDOM WEEK takes place from June 22 -29 each year.  It begins with the 
feast day of Sts. Thomas More and John Fisher, includes the Nativity of St. John the Baptist, 

and ends with the feast of Sts. Peter and Paul.  The theme this year is ñFor the Good of Allò. 
Religious freedom means that all people have the space to flourish.  Through prayer, education, 
and public  action during Religious Freedom Week, we can promote the essential right of 

religious freedom for Catholics and for those of ALL faiths.   
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